
Join us as we thank God for . . . 

. . . the latest report from Zimbabwe. The following took place during the last six months of 
2020: 

4 Leader Summits were held 

3 Training Forums were taught 

19 New Eagle Leaders (leaders of leaders) were certified 

13 Evangelistic Youth Services were held in public schools 

263 New Youth Leaders were trained 

Reuben Zivagwe, our National Director for Zimbabwe writes: 

“We thank God for our supporters back in the USA...The trainings are transforming young 
people not only to say that they are Christian but to live out their Christian values to those around 
them. Even though things haven’t been easy…particularly with the Covid-19 pandemic…JFYM 
has remained constant and for that we pray that God blesses you abundantly.” 

. . . continual movement toward the completion of JFYM Online. This month we will begin “beta 
testing” the experience with several of our leaders. Once that data has been received and used to 
refine the “product,” we will begin to release it to our country leaders for review. There really is 
a light at the end of this tunnel! 

. . . how He used Barry and Lawanna St. Clair, Dava Aul, Gordon and Ellis McIntyre, Patty 
Martin, and many others to create a legacy at Reach Out of integrity and excellent stewardship. 
The fruit of that labor is on display in our office this month, with a newly received certificate 
showing that Reach Out is once again “ECFA Certified!” 

Join us as we pray for… 

Charles Juma, ROYS African Leader . . . He asks that we pray for his renewed strength, both 
physical and spiritual. Also, that God would protect Him and our team there as another wave of 
Covid-19 continues to impact that country. He asked that we pray for those who are vulnerable 
and under the care of our leaders throughout Kenya. Charles reminds us to join him in praising 
God with the psalmist…“A Father of the fatherless and a defender of the widows, is God in His 
holy habitation,” Psalms 68:5. 

Pasha, our Country Leader in Russia, is asking that we pray for them as they seek the funding 
necessary to begin four new clubs in Kaliningrad as a way to reach out to non-believers: 

-A club for children with special needs 



-A social football club 

-A cyber sports club 

-A club for those who work with orphans 

Typically, new clubs/outreach initiatives would have been funded by those who support the 
ministry in Kaliningrad, but due to COVID, they received less financial backing for 2020 than in 
previous years. 

Praying for those who have attended or will attend our upcoming Forums this month: 

KENYA--Narok- February 6, Kitui – February 26  

ZANZIBAR--Kiyanga – February 5, 

TANZANIA--Shinyanga – February 13, Iringa – February 20  

DRC--Nyabushongo – February 5-6  

ZIMBABWE--Bulawayo – February 10  

BOTSWANA--Thamaga – February 13  

ETHIOPIA--Kajima/Sululta – February 5-6 

UGANDA--Kamwenge District – February 12-13, Jinja City – February 26-27 

MOZAMBIQUE--Kasomekera/Lukas – February 10 

 


